



Director of Radiocommunication Bureau (BR)

Our ref.:

31B(DIR/TSD)O-2015-002796

Geneva, 22 July 2015

GE06 Agreement

Contact:

Alberto Méndez (BR/TSD)

To Administrations Parties to the

Telephone:

+41 22 730 5800

Telefax: E-mail: +41 22 730 5785 brmail@itu.int

Subject:

GE06 Regional Agreement - End of the "Transition Period" for the Analogue Plan

(Reminder)

References:

1) Regional Agreement, Geneva 2006 for the planning of the digital terrestrial broadcasting service in parts of Regions 1 and 3, in the frequency bands 174-230 MHz and 470-862 MHz (RRC-06):

2) BR Letter CR/375 dated 19 December 2014

3) BR Letter 31B(DIR/TSD)O-2015-001942 dated 17 June 2015

Dear Sir,

I wish to refer to letter No. 31B(DIR/TSD)O-2015-001942 dated 17 June 2015, relating to the treatment of analogue television assignments recorded in the Master Register after the end of the "Transition Period".

The Radiocommunication Bureau (BR) has no trace of a reply to this letter in which your Administration was invited to inform the BR on the status of your analogue television assignments. For ease of reference, the relevant paragraph is reproduced below.

"With regards to the assignments to analogue television recorded in the Master International Frequency Register (MIFR), the Bureau prepared the following lists pursuant to provision No. 12.7 of the GE06 Agreement, and in accordance with No. 11.50 of the Radio Regulations and its corresponding Rule of Procedure:

- 1) Assignments recorded in the MIFR having corresponding entries in the GE06 analogue Plan (List 2 of the Annex).
- 2) Assignments recorded in the MIFR having **no** corresponding entries in the GE06 analogue Plan (List 3 of the Annex).

Your Administration is invited to review the two lists mentioned in the above paragraph and to indicate, within 30 days from the date of this letter, the assignments that will no longer be in operation after 17 June 2015 by completing the column "Request to suppress" by Y (Yes) or N (No). The replies to this letter should be sent by Email to the official address of the Bureau (BRMAIL@ITU.INT) preferably with the indication "31B(DIR/TSD)O-2015-001942 GE06A End transition period" in the subject field of the message".

Please note that the complete information concerning this matter is available on the ITU website at http://www.itu.int/en/ITU-R/terrestrial/tpr/Pages/GE06EndOfTransition2015.aspx.

If no reply is received within 30 days of the date of the present letter, the BR will consider that your Administration wishes to keep the assignments in question in the MIFR for information. Consequently, the BR will review their findings so as to indicate that these assignments are subject to the conditions of not causing unacceptable interference to, and not claiming protection from, any assignments recorded with favourable findings in the MIFR. These changes will be reflected in the BR IFIC once implemented.

Yours sincerely,

François Rancy